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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
TANISHA EDWARDS, CFO AND DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF TO THE SPEAKER
RICHARD LEE, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

INT. NO.: 686
                                        
COMMITTEE: Committee on Veterans

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to supporting veteran vendors


	SPONSORS: Council Members Holden, Gennaro, Yeger, Dinowitz, Rivera, Hanks, Ung, Paladino, Vernikov and Carr


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Int. No. 686 would amend the membership of the Street Vendor Advisory Board to include the Commissioner of the Department of Veterans’ Services (DVS), or their designee, and to increase the number of City Council Speaker-appointed members to seven, to include a representative of the veteran community. This bill would also require DVS to post on its website information related to resources and support for veteran vendors.

EFFECTIVE DATE: 120 days after becoming law
CITY COUNCIL ESTIMATE:

	

	Effective FY25
	FY Succeeding Effective FY26
	Full Fiscal Impact FY26

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH PROPOSED LOCAL LAW WOULD FIRST BECOME EFFECTIVE: Fiscal Year 2025

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal Year 2026

IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation. 

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation because DVS would use existing resources to fulfill this legislation’s requirements. The estimate submitted by the Mayor’s Office of Management and Budget (OMB) concurs with the Council’s assessment that there would be no anticipated impact on expenditures.

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

SOURCE OF INFORMATION: 		New York City Council Finance Division
					Mayor’s Office of Management and Budget
					
	                                                           		                        

ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:		Ross Goldstein, Financial Analyst 

ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: 		Julia K. Haramis, Unit Head
Chima Obichere, Deputy Director
Nicholas Connell, Counsel
                                                           		Jonathan Rosenberg, Managing Director


OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET ESTIMATE: OMB provided a cost estimate which is attached, in full. 


LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: The legislation was introduced to the Council on March 19, 2024, as Int. No. 686 and referred to the Committee on Veterans (the Committee). This legislation is scheduled to be considered by the Committee at a hearing on December 18, 2024. 

DATE PREPARED:  December 16, 2024
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